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    Anniversaries 

 

   6  Berry & Dawn Wren  

 11  Emory & Diane Bunton  

 26 Steve & Dianna Kilpatrick  
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Reaching Up to God in Worship, Reaching Out to Others in Service and Love, 
Reaching Within to Grow Spiritually. 

August  Birthdays  

 
 

   2  Jeannie Rainer  

   3  Jim Gangwer  

   6  Jackie Lentz  

   7  Mellie Rogers  

 10  Robert Godwin  

 11  Dawn Wren  

 12  Rob Heath  

 18  Teresia Case  

 19  Iris Hill  

 21  Phyllis Connelly  

 23  Dillard Young, Jr.  

 28  Keith Higgins  

 29  Robin Tennyson  

 Iôd really like for summer to continue for a bit longer, especially if the humidity remains  
 low. However, I know that eventually Fall will be upon us and there will be a flurry of  
 activity as we transition to our next óseasonô on the island. Enjoy these remaining days  
 of summer, but please join me in beginning to think about the things that will be  
 important for the Fall here at EBBC. 
 Things like: 
 

 Serve - Our Church Year runs from October through September which means most of 
our serving opportunities reset with new teams, new opportunities and new  

      challenges. If you have not volunteered to serve us in some capacity, please do so. 
It is a reasonable thing for us to expect of each other. Paul challenges us along with 
the Thessalonians believers to ñencourage one another and build each other upò. 
Serving, helping in some capacity, and using my gifts and abilities is a great way to 
fulfill this challenge. 

 

 See - The summer continues to be a great time for us to demonstrate hospitality and 
helping gifts with those who are our guests on Sunday mornings. Many are here for 
the week and our kind words and welcoming spirit only adds to the óEdisto  

      Experienceô. Some, (more than you think) of those who are new to our worship 
times are also new to the island or newly attending our worship. When we óseeô 
these new friends, they too should be welcomed, but with a view to a longer  

      investment and a deeper relationship. Discovering those who are local residents  
      but not currently connected to a fellowship of believers, is one of the great  
      discoveries to be made on a Sunday morning.  

 

 Seize - Carpe Diem is latin for Seize the Day or make the most of today. We work out 
of the benefits of those who worked and served in days gone by. We are working 
toward a future that honors Christ and changes the world beginning at Edisto. We 
do best to honor the past and pursue our future when we are faithful to what Jesus 
calls us to do and be...today.  

SERVE, SEE, SEIZE  



  The Deacon for August is Cameron Andrews. Cameron and his wife Diane came to 
vacation at Edisto 11 years ago and fell in love with the community. When Cameron retired 
as the Administrator for the Department of Internal Medicine at the Medical College of Geor-
gia in Augusta, they started building a new home at 3107 Myrtle St. They have four children, 
Elizabeth, Ashley, Ross, and Katherine. Diane is a retired nurse administrator and former 
faculty member at USCA. 
 
  Both Cameron and Diane are active in the Choir. Diane serves as the Pastorôs  
Administrative Assistant, is Chair of the Building and Grounds Committee & serves on a 
Wednesday night supper team. In addition to serving as Chairman of the Deacons, Cameron 
serves on the Finance and Building and Grounds Committees. 
 

DEACON OF THE MONTH 

 

Beginning on Wednesday, September 6th we will be ótweakingô our Wednesday 
schedule. We are working on ways to allow the maximum investments on  
Wednesdays for the things we want to be in focus on our mid-week gatherings. The 
schedule will be Supper beginning at 6:00 pm followed by Choir and Wednesday  
Bible Study beginning at 6:30 pm. Both the Bible Study group and the óSingersô will 
spend some time in prayer, perhaps early or late. This will allow both groups to give 
fuller energy and investment to the thing on which they are most focused, music or 
Bible Study. We will also take opportunity to organize both groups to provide  
member care to those people for whom the Bible Study or the Choir are the  
primary, weekly connecting point at EBBC. This is an attempt to find ways to more 
fully minister to all of those we are responsible for, while at the same time  
maintaining a solid commitment to our Worship and Discipleship efforts. Thanks for 
your cooperative spirit as we walk forward into this adjustment of our Wednesday  
Schedule. 

Wednesdays in September 

 

From the Deacons 

Child Evangelism Fellowship, Coastal Chapter  
 

Child Evangelism FellowshipÈ is the worldôs largest mission agency to children. In an average 
year CEFÈ reaches over 2.1 million children in every state and around the world. CEF is in 185 
countries. They work together with churches, schools and communities so kids are able to hear 
and understand how to receive Christ and grow in their faith. 

 

The Coastal Chapter of CEF currently has 14 Good News Clubs in 10 public elementary 
schools. This has been accomplished by partnering with several churches who realize that we 
have a mission field right here in our community. CEF is praying to begin at least six new clubs 
in the next school year. There are 84 public elementary or primary schools in our three county 
area, so we have many opportunities. We can not do it alone. We need your help! 
 

Are you interested in an amazing opportunity to share the love of Christ with children in our 
community? To be inside a public school, praying, singing praise songs with the children,  
quoting scriptureðall INSIDE their school! Come, be a part and be blessed! Volunteers are 
needed to help. The Good News Club is a weekly 1-hour after school Bible Club with Bible  
lessons, songs, games and snacks. Please pass this along to anyone you know who may be 
interested in working with these children. Even if you are unable to participate with us, please 
pray - Pray for children to come and for hearts open to the Gospel.  Pray for volunteers. Pray 
for us as we plan and prepare and train that we would serve the Lord well together.  
 

Please contact Mike Minnema at 843-670-8474 if you are interested in helping this year or for 
any questions. A planning meeting will be scheduled soon.  

IŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ǇǊŀȅŜŘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ǘƻŘŀȅΚ IŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŀƴƪŜŘ DƻŘ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ƎƛƊ ǘƻ ǳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƘŜǇπ
ƘŜǊŘǎ ǳǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ŘŀƴƎŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊƛƭǎ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǊƭŘΚ άCƻǊ L ƭƻƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳΣ ǘƘŀǘ L Ƴŀȅ 
ƛƳǇŀǊǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ǎƻƳŜ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ƎƛƊ ǘƻ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ς ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎΣ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ Ƴǳǘǳŀƭƭȅ Ŝƴπ
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CŀǘƘŜǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ Ƴȅ ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǿŜǊ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǇƛǊƛǘΦ [Ŝǘ Ƙƛǎ ǎƻǳƭ ōŜ ǊŜŦǊŜǎƘŜŘ 
ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǾŜ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦ [Ŝǘ ƘƛƳ ƘŀǾŜ ŦŀƛǘƘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ IŜƭǇ ƘƛƳ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǇǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ 
ŜǾŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ƛǎ ƭƛǧŜǊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƭŀƴŘƳƛƴŜǎΦ !ƳŜƴ 

                HAPPENINGS @ EBBC  

Welcome to Landon  
Olivia Littlejohn 
shown here with her 
grandmother GiGi.  
 

Congratulations to 
Rachel & Matt and 
proud grandparents 
Jeff & Gail Greer. 

Emory and Dianne Bunton sold 
their house here at Edisto 
Beach and have moved to  
Walterboro. They promise to 
stay in touch, especially about 
Emoryõs treatments.  If you 
would like to stay in touch  
also, their new address is: 

 

206 Oakland Dr. 
Walterboro, SC 29488 



  
Clelia Sanders is recruiting cooks, assistant cooks, and assistants to serve on one of 
our Wednesday Night dinner Cooking Teams.  Are you creative with making  
entrees, sides  or desserts? Then this is a wonderful  opportunity for you to join a 
team committed to serving at EBBC! And remember...you donõt actually have to cookñyou can 
simply plan & coordinate your meal & let Bi- Lo do the cooking! Please let Cle know if you would 
like to be a leader.  
 

Our regular Wednesday Night Dinners will resume on September 13th. The more teams we have, 
the fewer times each team will cook. You may sign up on your connect card, or notify the church 
office or Cle Sanders. 

  WEDNESDAY NIGHT DINNER TEAMS 

 

Edisto Island Community Chorus 
 

It is that time of year! 
 

The Edisto Island Community Chorus is gearing up for another  
fantastic performance. We are fast approaching our preview rehearsal 
for the Annual Christmas Music Event. On September 10th at 3:00 we 
will pre-view new music for this year's concert and distribute music and CD's. Bring a friend, 
bring a happy expectation for Christmas 2017, bring starbucks gift cards for the director. We 
hope to see returning musicians and some new faces too. We are still finalizing plans for this 
much anticipated annual event, so...if you have abilities not yet disclosed to anyone, now's the 
time to let someone know. Play the Trombone? Timpani? Violin or Viola? Steel Drums? Some-
thing else? Let us know. On September 10th, we will spend some time walking through all of 
the new music as well as some of the tunes we will revisit this year.  And then the fun begins as 
we launch full-blown rehearsals on Sunday October 1nd @ 3:00pm.  
See you then, could be Olympic sized fun!  

 BOXTOPS FOR EDUCATION @ JEES 
 

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ .ƻȄ ¢ƻǇǎ /ŜǊǝŬŎŀǘŜ ŎƭƛǇǇŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǎǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 
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Did you know there have been visiting Christian church groups 
volunteering together the last several weeks to perform house 
repairs for the glory of God? For over 15 years, the Edisto Island 
Missions Team or EIMT has focused on fixing and/or replacing: 
leaking roofs, unsafe floors and non-working windows. Every 
year EIMT communicates with other Christian churches who  
provide willing hands-to-work. These visiting servants for Our 
Lord work hard in the hot Edisto weather. As Always, God keeps 
His promise to provide assistance to those who have great 

needs. MATTHEW 9:37-38: Then he said to his disciples, ñThe harvest is plentiful but the 
workers are few. Ask the Lord of the harvest, therefore, to send out workers into his  
harvest field.ò Here is a list of church groupsô volunteering this Summer, 2017 so far:  

  

          ǒJonesborough United Methodist Church Youth Group, Jonesborough, TN  
          ǒ St. Bartôs Episcopal Church, Hartsville, SC 
          ǒ United Methodist Church with Eric Rowe, Kingsport, TN  
          ǒ Cincinnati United Methodist Youth Group, Cincinnati, OH  

 
 

Would you like to know more? Do you know of a Christian Church Group who would be 
willing to serve in this capacity? Why not start now to bring forth His disciples? Many is 
much more than a few! The Edisto Missions Team Secretary, Dave Blauch, can answer 
questions at 843-869-2001. Please leave a message if no one answers. Look for more  
articles and pictures of the talents the Edisto community has received as we recognize 

these groupsô serving Our Lord.  
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Operation Christmas ChildðSamaritanôs Purse 

The Back-to-school sales are on in full force. Now is the time to get 
great buys on school supplies for Operation Christmas Child. At my  
regular stops in Charleston, I purchased great deals on crayons,  
scissors, notebooks and ivory soap. Drop off your purchases in Class-
room 102 and later in the fall we will hold a group packing event for the 
shoeboxes. We are upping our goal this year for the number of boxes 
we send to Samaritanôs Purse. If you have any questions, just ask Dixie 
or Gail. This website may help:  https://www.samaritanspurse.org/
operation-christmas-child/what-goes-in-my-shoebox-suggestions/ 
 

Happy Shopping! 
 

Gail Greer 

EDISTO ISLAND MISSIONS TEAM  

Want to be part of the Amazing Journey of a Shoebox Gift? 
It all begins with you and results in Evangelism,  

Discipleship, and Multiplication.   


